From: Joanna Young <jbryter@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 4:09 PM

To: Sidney Hill

Subject: Comments on the Proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance
Mr. Hill,

| am a Sandoval County resident who has attended and submitted public comments during several Commissioner
meetings as well as Planning and Zoning Commissioner meetings regarding the current proposed oil and gas ordinance.
My comments continue to be against passing the current ordinance as it fails to:

1. Take into consideration the NM Bureau of Geology and Mineral Resources study, commissioned by your office and
paid for with my tax dollars, to examine potential production strata in relation to aquifer bearing strata

2. Give any public notice or allow any public comment regarding potential drilling sites

3. Take into consideration the damage to roads caused by trucks and vehicles driven by private oil companies, OCD
inspectors, and other workers

4. Require water testing before, during, and after drilling operations to avoid potential contamination to aquifer bearing
strata

5. Take into consideration the information generated from dozens of hours of research completed by highly educated
Sandoval County residents in the form of the Citizen’s Ordinance
| trust that my comments will be submitted to the correct location for consideration, as it is now 4:09 pm on September

13, 2017.

Thank you,
Joanna Young



